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When Revd. Dr. Geoff Scobie retired in
October 2009 and I agreed to look after St.
Cyprian’s with Bishop Gregor as Interim
Priest-in-Charge, I am sure that none of us
expected that it would be three years before we
appointed a full-time priest.

However, the experience I have gained in
those three years, especially in presiding at
Marriages, Baptisms and Funeral Services has
been invaluable and a great privilege.  At times
it has been a bit stressful, especially when I
was still working at Holy Family Primary
School, trying to balance work, home life and
vocation, but it is something that I did
willingly.

In this last letter to you, I want to say thank
you to everyone who has supported me in this
ministry over the past three years.  The help,
advice and support I received from Revd.
Shelley Marsh from St. James The Less,
Bishopbriggs has been much appreciated.  My
regular meetings with Shelley have helped me

to keep my sanity when I felt myself flagging
and in need of support.  Members of the Vestry
and members of the congregation have also
helped me to keep going ‘when the going got
tough.’  None of this would have been possible
without the help and support of my family,
especially Sandy, who has been very
understanding when I have had to spend time
at the computer or visiting and attending
meetings in the evenings or at weekends.

I hope that the transition from our long
interregnum to the appointment of Les has not
been too onerous on our congregation and that
in some small way I have helped to keep the
continuity going in our worshiping life at St.
Cyprian’s.  We have had to face some
challenges over the past few years and I like to
think that we have come out stronger at the
other end, more aware of our mission as
disciples of Christ, to be a united community
serving God in this place and in the wider
community.

Throughout the month of October we have
been following the Gospel of Mark and
focusing on how we as Christians are called to
be disciples of Christ and the need for us to
reach out to others, doing so with humility.
Since the beginning of our involvement with
Glasgow City Mission, it is good to know that

Curate’s Corner

Dear Friends,

This is probably my last Curate’s Cor-
ner for the magazine as next month
Revd. Les Ireland, our new Priest-in-
Charge will be in place and I am sure
you will all look forward to hearing
from Les (see page 7).

Continued overleaf

mailto:rector@stcyprianslenzie.com
mailto:bishop@glasgow.anglican.org
mailto:bishop@glasgow.anglican.org
mailto:curate@stcyprianslenzie.com
mailto:curate@stcyprianslenzie.com
mailto:music@stcyprianslenzie.com
mailto:bishop@glasgow.anglican.org


4

we have developed from bringing gifts of
tinned goods and toiletries at our Harvest
Services to actually helping the mission with
stacking shelves and providing them with the
stock cubes for their soup kitchen.  It is also
good that a member of our congregation felt so
moved by the work that Glasgow City Mission
is carrying out in our city centre, that she
became a volunteer there one day a week.

Without outreach and mission, our
churches become empty places where words
are more important than actions, and this is not
what God requires of His Church.

Mark’s Gospel presents Jesus as the Son of
God, who gave His life as a ransom for many.
Although it is the shortest of all the Gospels,
having only fifteen chapters, it is a vigorously
written evangelistic tract which portrays Jesus
as the early Christians saw Him.  Like all the
Gospel writings, the contents of Mark’s
Gospel call for a response to the facts
presented.  These are not just words to be read
and stored in our mind’s library of facts, they

Magazine &
DNS Deadline

Please pass notes, articles, photographs and
anything else that may be of interest to other
members of the congregation to me by the
deadline in order to give time for typesetting
and printing.  Electronic format is preferred
since this is usually quicker and more accurate.

Please let me know about what is important
to you.  It is great to be able to report family
events and things happening in our local
community.  Thank you.

News from around the Diocese of Glasgow
and Galloway is available in the Diocesan
News, which can be downloaded from the
diocesan website: www.glasgow.anglican.org

Click on the link on the home page to
access the current and earlier editions.  If you
don’t have Internet access, but would like to
read DNS, printed copies are available at the
back of the Church with this magazine.

Diocesan News is published ten times per
year. If you have items that would be of
interest across the Diocese, please send them
to the Diocesan News editor, Susi Cormack
Brown, e-mail: dns@episcopalglasgow.co.uk
or by post to c/o Glasgow & Galloway
Diocesan Centre, 5 St Vincent Place, Glasgow
G1  2DH.  Please send in prose text, i.e. not
leaflets, adverts, posters or PDFs.  The
deadline for the December/January issue will
be Monday 12th November 2012.

The views expressed in Cyprian Life and
the Diocesan News are not necessarily those of
the Editor of either publication or the Diocesan
Information and Communications Group.

Paul Hindle

The next issue of Cyprian Life should be
available in Church on Sunday 25th No-
vember 2012.  The deadline for material
is 11th November and the magazine will
cover December and January.

Curate’s Corner

Cover Photo
This is a composite picture of part of
the memorial set up in George
Square, Glasgow during the remem-
brance season last year. It was a
sobering reminder of how many
people have lost their lives in con-
flicts since the Second World War
and how many people alive are still
suffering from injuries sustained in
conflict.

We’ll remember them at the 11th hour
on  11th November.  But, in a reminder that
where God is hope is too, we look forward
to welcoming Les as our new Rector at
2pm that same day.

http://www.glasgow.anglican.org
mailto:dns@episcopalglasgow.co.uk
http://www.stcyprianslenzie.com
mailto:link@stcyprianslenzie.com
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are stories and words which are to be pondered
and acted upon.

The symbol of Saint Mark in Christianity is
a lion.  There is nothing timid about a lion,
they are bold and fiercely protect their young.
They also live in small communities called
pride’s, hunting together and sharing together.
We also are a small community here at St.
Cyprian’s where we too are seeking the truth
of the Gospels (hunting together) and sharing
together each week in worship and in the
Eucharist.

I hope that over the months and years that I
have been sharing the Gospel message with
you from the pulpit, that our knowledge and
understanding of scripture has grown, at least
in some small measure.

May God bless us all as we continue to
journey together in our faith.

Yours in Christ,

Moira

continued from page 3

Pastoral Care
One of the important purposes of
Christ’s church is to provide the
love and care we all need.

If you, or anyone you know, would
like a visit from a priest or the opportunity
for a confidential chat and a prayer, please
contact the Revd. Moira Jamieson, who
will be happy to help in any way she can.

St. Cyprian’s also has a number of
people who are authorised to visit and
simply be a trusted friend who can be
there to listen if you wish. Moira can put
you in touch with an appropriate person
that may be best qualified to help. Please
telephone Moira on 0141-775 1161.

The Link
For the latest information about
events at St Cyprian’s, please check
the Link each week in Church or on
our web site:

www.stcyprianslenzie.com

The Link in Word format and the
colour version of this magazine in PDF
format can be downloaded by clicking on
the links on the Publications page.

If you would like to add an event to the
Link and/or the website, please email the
details to link@stcyprianslenzie.com or
phone Kathryn Potts on 0141 578 0734.

http://www.glasgow.anglican.org
mailto:dns@episcopalglasgow.co.uk
http://www.stcyprianslenzie.com
mailto:link@stcyprianslenzie.com
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Pet Blessing Service
The service this year, held on Saturday
29th September, was even better attend-
ed than last year.  Kathy Dunsmore
(below) from Cats Protection, Glasgow
Branch, gave a short address describing
the variety of work the charity does.

As in previous years, dogs were by far the
majority of the pets brought to church and they
were very well behaved even through the talk
about cats!

The service clearly meets a need in our
community and the
surrounding area
and shows how
important pets are
in many people’s
lives.  The service
was followed by

refreshments in the Hall for
the pets and their owners.

Photos: Gavin Boyd
& Paul Hindle
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From Les & Lucy Ireland

We are not getting excited at the thought of
arriving in Scotland just as winter is beginning
to set in, but that is all part of the experience
for us. I did live in Paisley for a year in 1976-7,
but don’t have any memories of snow or bitter
cold—perhaps the years let you keep good
memories and forget the bad! As the licensing
approaches on the 11th November, I thought it
might be good to write and introduce ourselves
a little.

We have been ministering in our present
parish of Levenshulme—part of the city of
Manchester—for thirteen years, looking after
two churches. Before that we were ministering
in Oldham for 9 years, and before that I was a
curate in Bolton. It was while I was a curate
that we got married—Lucy had already been
ministering in a church in Mansfield before
that for two years—we had met at Theological
college. Levenshulme has perhaps one claim
to fame—the biggest Indian Restaurant in
Europe is here—seating about a thousand
customers, with function rooms for another
3000 customers. And the food is really good!

For myself, I have been Rector of the two
parishes, but have also been Area Dean of our
deanery for over 8 years (Sorry—not sure what
the equivalent is to an Area Dean in
Scotland—all part of new system I’m looking
forward to experiencing and learning about).
Lucy currently works part-time in the parish

and part-time as a hospital chaplain at the
Manchester Royal Infirmary, but is looking
forward to having a bit more time to indulge
her obsession—gardening.

I was brought up in Somerset, then went to
York University before working in Darlington
for a few years. Lucy was brought up in
Zimbabwe, attended university in Harare and
Capetown before coming to the UK in her
mid-twenties—to “broaden her horizons.”
Sadly none of her family now live in
Zimbabwe—others moving around the world
to widen their prospects, others having to leave
because of the farm clearances there.

We have two children. We have a son
(Corin) who is 23, and currently works as head
sommelier for the local Michael Caines
Restaurant, living in Manchester in a flat with
a friend, and we have a daughter (Leah) who is
currently on her third year (of four) studying
American studies at Nottingham University.
For this year Leah is studying at Louisiana
State University in Baton Rouge, in the
southern states. I know they are both very
much looking forward to visiting Kirkintilloch
and Lenzie and to meeting people at St.
Cyprian’s. They are both planning to be with
us at Christmas.

We are both looking forward to joining the
church family at St. Cyprian’s, although it
seems likely that Lucy will be ministering as a
non-stipendiary curate in the Glasgow East
team.  I think she is also going to look for some
part-time work in Kirkintilloch, and is open to
whatever God may find for her, from working
in a shop, to office to............ anything!!!

We are also very grateful to the vestry for
their support in the process of coming to
Lenzie and Kirkintilloch, and particularly to
the officers who have done so much for us
already. I look forward to meeting you all and
sharing with you in God’s life at St. Cyprian’s
over the coming months and years.

It feels like our
move to Lenzie
and Kirkintilloch
is rushing up on
us at the moment,
and while there is
a huge amount to

sort out here before our move (and a
load of collected junk to throw away),
we are getting excited about our move
to Scotland.
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The Mission
relies on its vol-
unteers to run a
number of activ-
ities, which
involves a regu-
lar commitment.
However, Susan
also explained
that volunteers
are required on a
more ad hoc
basis e.g. at
Christmas time
to wrap gifts or
help with mail-
ings.  We then
enjoyed a meal
together on our
way home!

A number of our members attended the
MU Scottish Gathering at Tulliallan Police
College during the first weekend of October.
The theme was The Road We Take.  We were
looking at where the Mothers’ Union in
Scotland is now and where it should be going.
There’s a report of the event and lots of photos
on the MU Scotland website at
muscotland.org.uk/Gathering12.htm.  There
was period of relaxation at the end of the first
day where people were asked to do their party
piece.  Our major contribution was to get folk

on their feet and try out a complicated
Hungarian dance! (Picture below)

The November meeting will be on
Wednesday 14th November in the church hall
at 7.30pm. Our theme for this evening will be
skin care as we hold a pamper evening with
local beautician Sarah Eliot. This will be a
social evening with plenty of tea and chat—all
are welcome—you don’t have to be a mother
to take part!

Maxine Gow
Branch Leader

Lenzie Branch
Our October meeting involved at trip to
Glasgow City Mission, where Susan
Robertson showed us round, explaining
what happens in the building on a day
to day basis. This was very interesting
as most had not realised that the work
of the Mission was so varied as it aims
to help its clients move towards a more
stable lifestyle.
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Praying with Eyes Open

Peter had come all the way from the East
Neuk of Fife to be with us.  He has been a key
player in encouraging mission in the Church of
Scotland for many years.

He started by reading from the Gospel of
Matthew 9:35-10:10 as it is presented in The
Message.  He followed this up with a reading
from Acts 18:1-10 (both well worth reading at
any time).  He asked us to notice what Jesus
said and what he did in the passage from
Matthew.  Jesus had compassion, he was
heartbroken at the plight of the people he saw.
There was a huge harvest of people to be
brought to God and not enough workers to do
it.  He couldn’t do it all on his own, he needed
helpers. He asked his followers to pray for
more workers and the prayer was answered.
That’s when he called the twelve and sent
them out into the “harvest”.

Peter reminded us that the “harvest” is still
there as big as ever and there are still far too
few workers.  You just need to walk to a bus
stop and see the people standing there.  You

can see in their faces, if you take the time to
look, that they have problems.  Others may not
be so obvious, but he asked us to look below
the surface.  There are lots of people here right
where we live who need help.  They may be
living in destructive family relationships, they
may not have enough to eat, or the pressures of
daily life are too much for them.  They are all
God’s people and he has compassion for them.

Peter mentioned walking about the east end
of Edinburgh at various times of day and
deliberately noticing how the population
changed.  Office workers rushing about
harassed, then folk going to the pubs and
clubs, many doing so to get drunk in order to
forget their problems, and then the street
sleepers.  Again they are all God’s people ripe
for harvest.  We need to pray with eyes open to
see the need.  We need to pray for the workers
to do the harvest work.

A particularly uncomfortable message for
us in the churches is that Jesus wants us to be
working in the harvest not in the barn.  Peter
reinforced this by commenting that the people
doing God’s harvest work are often not church
people.  The workers outside the church are
often the ones closest to Jesus exhortation that
you don’t need to fundraise to buy equipment,
you are the equipment and you just need three
meals a day to keep going. Travel light!

So he asked us to pray for workers and to
remember that we might be part of the answer
to prayer.  We are called to share the gifts we
have received and the life of God right where
we are in Lenzie and Kirkintilloch.  There’s no
need to go wide, go deep.  Let God go wide!

This was the theme of the Revd. Peter
Neilson’s address to the congregation at
the Autumn ACTS Service held in St
Cyprian’s on Wednesday 24th October
2012.

acts
in Kirkintilloch

and Lenzie
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Breaking the Cycle of Poverty

She writes: “I have now distributed almost
all the wool and needles and over 400 squares
knitted by ladies from a Church in Worcester.
When the students have knitted a square I give
them four more and they join them and make a
scarf.  They crotchet round the edges and put
tassels at each end.  We have some really
lovely results.  They now want to make woolly
hats, so I am appealing for more wool and
needles for Dave to bring out when he comes
at the end of November, preferably double
knitting also knitting needles and crotchet
hooks. My sincere thanks to everyone.”

Barbara now has a blog where she posts
snippets about daily life at the College and the
city of Dhaka as well as some trips further
afield. It’s well worth a look.  The address is:

http://caledonianblogs.net/gccnblog/
Here are some extracts:
“So another busy week with our third year

students practicing midwifery skills in the
simulation lab.  We have a wonderful
mannequin who is computerised and actually
delivers a baby (below).  We call her Noelle,

pronounced by us as Nelly!  We can
programme her to experience a lot of obstetric
problems and the students have to manage the
situation.  Hopefully this helps prepare them
for practice.

The knitting practice continues (below left)
although we don’t have any completed squares
yet.   Students are studying for their exams this
week. They start mid term exams on Sunday. I
have just finished reviewing the question

papers of 10 different examina-
tions.  The biggest challenge is
to ensure that the teachers set
the exams at a level that actually
tests the students  knowledge
rather than questions that will
ensure they will pass ..with an
A!”

“I spent almost a week
travelling to and from Turkey to
receive a  Human Rights and
Nursing Award (2012) from the
International Centre for Nursing
Ethics, University of Surrey,
UK.  This was awarded in
recognition for the project here

Barbara Parfitt would like to thank
everyone who donated wool for the
students at Grameen College in Bangla-
desh.  Also someone put a 20 pound note
in with one bag of wool so she would
like to thank them too.
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in Bangladesh. They gave me an engraved
crystal bowl and a cheque as well as paying
my expenses to travel to and from Turkey.

“The presentation itself (above) was quite
moving and I was touched by their generosity
and appreciation for what we are doing.  The
cheque will be very useful and I plan to use it
to support the research that we are doing into
the impact of this educational programme on
the well being of both the students and their
families here in Bangladesh.”

“Coming back to Dhaka from elsewhere is
always a fresh experience and the traffic has a
life of it own.  ...  Everyday there are accidents
and people are killed. Most drivers do not have
licenses and the buses have total
disregard for anyone else…”

“This afternoon we were presented

with another challenge when a big
demonstration took place outside of the
Grameen Bank complex  gates.  Our college is
situated inside the Grameen Bank building
complex.  We have one hostel, for first and
second years inside the complex and another
hostel outside.  The residence for the senior
management of the Grameen Bank  is also
inside the complex and my apartment is in that
block. The demonstrators refused to allow any
one to come in or go out of the main gate and
the police supported them…. Students due to
go on clinical placement were unable to get out
of the complex so we had to cancel their
practice and then this evening when staff were
trying to go home they had to resort to
climbing up a ladder and going over the wall at
the back of the buildings.  Quite a
performance!   Especially as at least one is
pregnant and due in about one month.”

“Professor Frank Crossan from GCU has
been here this week working with the module
leader  and teaching  the leadership and
management course to our third years. ...he
organised a learning cafe or street party style
session where students … dressed the tables
and themselves in a common theme (Frank had
brought stuff with him) and there was a lot of
laughter during the session.” (Above: the
Saltire team.)

Early
Pregnancy

Early
Marriage

Early
Death
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Ruth Wallace

 The tribute reproduced here was given
during the service in Dunoon.  It has been
edited slightly.

Ruth was born in Tynemouth, Northum-
berland and moved to Scotland when she was
four years old.  She always considered herself
Scottish except when the rugby was on.  She
took great delight in sending David a wooden
spoon when the Scottish team received one!

Her parents were Grace and Thomas and
with sister Joan (only 2 years older) Ruth

enjoyed a very happy childhood.  Joan has
many tales of life firstly in Uddingston and
then in North Mount Vernon.  For example,
when Joan (aged 8) persuaded Ruth (aged 6) to
play with matches underneath the sofa, they
set fire to their Mother’s piano music and
almost set the house on fire!  Their Mother
called to their Father ‘Tom, Tom come quickly
the sofa is on fire’ to which he replied ‘Just a
minute, Dear, I am drying my hands’!

Both Ruth and Joan attended Glasgow
High School for Girls.  When war broke out,
the High School was closed and Ruth was sent
temporarily to Hamilton Academy.  She must
have done well at school and behaved herself
because later when she needed a reference and
asked the headmaster, he said he would give
her such a good one, it would get her into the
kingdom of heaven!!

On leaving school she went to Glasgow
University where she met Forbes at the
Scottish Episcopalian Society Then she helped
the war effort by joining the WRNS (Wrens).
One of her best friends from school, Bette, also
went to the Wrens and explained that not only
did she train with Ruth, but they were both
transferred to RNAS Jackdaw at Crail and
incredibly ended up sharing bunks in a ‘Nissen
Hut’ with 34 other Wrens.   Ruth enjoyed life
in the services.  When she returned to civilian
life, she didn’t return to university but instead
chose to work in the Library Service.  In 1946
tragically her Mother died.  Even this early,
Ruth always thought of others first and she
stayed at home and looked after her Father
while continuing to work in the libraries.

She kept in touch with Forbes and they
were married in 1950, with Bette as her
bridesmaid.  In fact Forbes moved into the
family house so that Ruth could continue
looking after her Father until he died 2 years
later.  Maureen was born a year after their
marriage, followed by David, Alistair and

Ruth was a dedicated and faith-filled
member of St Cyprian’s for over 40
years until deterioration in her health
led to a move to a nursing home in Du-
noon to be nearer her elder daughter.
She died there on 12th October 2012.
The funeral was held in Holy Trinity,
Dunoon on 22nd October and her ashes
interred beside her husband’s here at
St. Cyprian’s the same day.  It is inter-
esting to note that the freestanding altar
in St. Cyprian’s, which was given by
Ruth in memory of her husband, was
dedicated on 22nd October in 1995—
quite a coincidence!
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Pamela over the space of the next 10 years.
She became a full-time mother, a role she

really enjoyed and her children agree she was
the best mother they could have had.   She very
seldom lost her temper, in fact Pam can only
remember twice in her whole life.  She loved
animals, particularly horses, was a beekeeper
and there was always a dog and cat for the
children to play with.

Ruth and Forbes moved to Lenzie in 1961
and lived happily there for 20 years. At St.
Cyprian’s, Ruth was present at all the services,
ran the crèche and played badminton.  She was
always to be found making coffee or doing
dishes at church events.

She always loved books and when a
neighbour told her there was a part time job
going in a publishing company in the early
1970s, she jumped at it.  She continued there
for 25 years, well into her 70s  and only retired
to prevent younger staff members losing their
jobs.  Ruth was again putting others first.

From the 60’s to the early 80’s, Ruth and
Forbes loved caravanning.  When the family
were small they all went on the annual caravan
holidays and Ruth and Forbes got to know a lot
of friends through the Sprite Caravan Club.
The children remember the holidays with
pleasure. Even after the family had all left
home Ruth and Forbes continued caravanning
regularly.  They used to take the cat and the
dog with them and David remembers once the
aged cat which had previously belonged to a
great aunt went missing and didn’t come back
before they left for home.  Ruth persuaded
Forbes to return to the caravan site 3 times to
look for it and to her delight they found him.
That showed just what her nature was like.

In 1982 and not long after moving to be
nearer to his work, Ruth was devastated to
learn that Forbes had terminal cancer.  For 10
months she took care of him and never said
anything.  She had immense strength of char-

acter and coped with Forbes’ death amazingly
well – they were both only 59 at the time.

After Forbes’ death she took great delight
in travelling around the world with Pam, an air
stewardess with Lufthansa.  She went to lots of
interesting places and enjoyed riding elephants
and camels, visiting the Taj Mahal and the
Great Wall of China, going to Latin America
and Australia.  In 1984 she moved back to
Lenzie and lived there for another 25 years.

Also around that time she became a
grandmother for the first time when Delia,
Alistair’s daughter, was born.  She adored
Delia and loved being a Gran!  She saw a lot of
Delia when she was young.  Maureen
remembers a lunch one day when Delia was
very small when Ruth got up from the table to
get a wine glass for Delia to drink the juice
from her fruit! Maureen commented that she
would not have been allowed to do that. Ruth
replied that it wasn’t ok for a child to do that
but it was ok for a grandchild!!  She was
overjoyed when Pam had two sons, Oliver and
Florian and loved going over to Germany to
see them.  She was immensely proud of the
achievements of her grandchildren.

 In 2002, Ruth had Alzheimers Disease
diagnosed.  She bore that with amazing dignity
and stayed in her home in Lenzie as long as
she could. When it was time to move to a care
home she never complained and settled well.

 All her life she has had a strong faith and
that helped her get though the difficulties life
threw at her.  Joan says in all of the 88 years
she and Ruth never fell out.  Surely not many
sisters can say that.  Ruth had an amazing
nature, always thinking of others before
herself.  Everybody who knew her loved her.
In her latter days at Ardenlee Care Home
everyone loved her.  Her faith sustained her
through her life and now, as she often said, she
is reunited with her beloved parents and
husband in God’s kingdom.

1924 - 2012
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GLORIA
Organ
David Johnson

ST. DAVID’S MEMORIAL
PARK CHURCH
2nd DECEMBER 2012
7pm

also at the
CARMELITE MONASTERY

WATERSIDE ROAD
MONDAY

3rd DECEMBER
7pm

ADVENT SUNDAY PRAISE
with

CONCORDIA
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Anglican & Diocesan Cycle of Prayer
NOVEMBER 2012
Daily Prayers
 1st Thanksgiving for living fellowship
 2nd The faithful departed
 3rd Those who mourn

Sunday 4th November
Fourth Sunday before Advent

ANGLICAN
Bermuda (Extra-Provincial to Canterbury)
Bermuda (Bermuda): The Rt Revd Dr Patrick
White
DIOCESAN
St Fillan’s, Kilmacolm; St Mary’s, Bridge of
Weir (Colum McGranaghan).
Daily Prayers
 5th For all deceased Clergy and Lay

Readers
 6th For the work of Age Concern and Help

the Aged
 7th The Scottish Poppy Appeal and Gill

Inglis
 8th For the Erskine Hospital and nursing

home in Renfrew
 9th For those who died in war and their

families
 10th Rev Les Ireland and Lucy as they

prepare to join us

Sunday 11th November
Third Sunday before Advent

ANGLICAN
The Lusitanian Church (Extra-Provincial to the
Archbishop of Canterbury) Lusitanian Church
- (Portugal) The Rt Revd Fernando Soares
DIOCESAN
Holy Trinity & St Barnabas, Paisley (Tom
Wilson, Judy Page).
Daily Prayers
 12th For kindness of heart and a caring,

generous nature
 13th For abandoned and orphaned children
 14th For our Mother’s Union in their third

meeting of the season
 15th For all of us at St Cyprian’s, as we

prepare for the AGM
 16th For wisdom and integrity within the

Civil Service
 17th For relief from famine and disease in

East Africa

Sunday 18th November
Second Sunday before Advent

ANGLICAN
The Reformed Episcopal Church of Spain
(Extra-Provincial to the Archbishop of Canter-
bury) The Reformed Episcopal Church of
Spain - (Spain) The Rt Revd Carlos López-
Lozano
DIOCESAN
St Mary the Virgin, Port Glasgow (Andrew
McMichael);  St Margaret’s, Renfrew; St
John’s, Johnstone (Donald Orr).
Daily Prayers
 19th For those struggling with poverty
 20th The Estonian Evangelical Lutheran

Church
 21st Staff and patients in hospitals, hospices

and nursing homes
 22nd The people of the Libya
 23rd For the people of the Church of Ireland
 24th For love and fellowship in our musical

event this evening

Sunday 25th November
 Sunday Next before Advent
ANGLICAN
Falkland Islands (Extra-Provincial to Canter-
bury)
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DIOCESAN
St John the Evangelist, Greenock; St Bar-
tholomew’s, Gourock (Drew Sheridan,
Elizabeth O’Ryan)
Daily Prayers
 26th For the people of Scotland and the

Scottish Government
 27th For all those working in the postal and

courier services
 28th The work of the Mission Aviation

Fellowship, Scotland
 29th For all those preparing for the

Christmas Fayre
 30th For the success of our Christmas Fayre

tomorrow

DECEMBER 2012
 1st For all those living with HIV and

AIDS

Sunday 2nd December
First Sunday of Advent

ANGLICAN
Kebbi - (Kaduna, Nigeria) The Most Revd
Edmund Akanya
DIOCESAN
North Ayrshire Team: St Andrew’s, Ardros-
san; St Peter’s, Dalry; St Andrew’s, Irvine
(Martin Sofield, Ian Boffey, Sandy Mont-
gomerie, Linda Whitby).

& Daily Intentions

4th before Advent
Sunday 4th November
(9.15am and 3pm Lillyburn)
[Ruth 1.1-18, Psalm 146]
Hebrews 9.11-14
 Adrian Clark
Mark 12.28-34

Remembrance Sunday
(3rd before Advent)
Sunday 11th November
(10.50am Remembrance
Service & 2pm Licensing of
Revd Les Ireland)
Job 19.21-27
 Aileen Mundy
Psalm 90
1 Corinthians 15.51-57
 Mary Haigh
John 6.37-40

2nd before Advent
Sunday 18th November
(10.30am and 3pm)
1 Samuel 1.4-20
 Audrey Groom
Psalm 16
Hebrews 10.11-14 (15-18)
19-25
 Maxine Gow
Mark 13.1-8

Christ the King
Sunday before Advent
Sunday 25th November
(9.15 and 10.30am)
2 Samuel 23.1-7
 Sandy Jamieson
Psalm 132.1-13(14-19)
Revelation 1.4b-8
 Gavin Boyd
John 18.33-37

Advent Sunday
Sunday 2nd December
(9.15am and 3pm Lillyburn)
[Jeremiah 33.14-16
Psalm 25.1-9]
1 Thessalonians 3.9-13
 Bill Watt
Luke 21.25-36

Sunday Readings and Readers

ΑΩ
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NOVEMBER
Thu 1st  All Saints
  10am  Holy Communion in the Choir Vestry
  10.30am  Fundraising Group Meeting in Choir Vestry

Fri 2nd  All Souls

Sun 4th The Twenty-First Sunday after Trinity (Fourth Sunday before Advent)
  9.15am  Holy Communion (said)
  3pm  Service at Lilyburn
Thu 8th   10am  Holy Communion in the Choir Vestry

Sun 11th Third Sunday before Advent
  10.50am**  Holy Communion (said)
  2pm  Sung Eucharist with Licensing of the Revd Les Ireland

 followed by a reception in the Hall
Wed 14th    7.30pm MU Pamper Evening with Sarah Elliot
Thu 15th   10am Holy Communion in the Choir Vestry
Fri 16th Margaret of Scotland, 1093

Sun 18th Second Sunday before Advent
  10.30am  Sung Eucharist
  c12noon  Annual General Meeting
  3pm  Afternoon Service in Choir Vestry
Thu 22nd    10am  Holy Communion in the Choir Vestry
Sat 24th   7.30pm Music at St Cyprian’s Concert featuring the Tourie Band,

Leader: Bill Cook, Compere: Jim McColl (Beechgrove Garden)

Sun 25th  Sunday before Advent - Christ the King
  9.15am  Holy Communion (said)
  10.30am  Sung Eucharist
  12noon  Christmas Fayre preparation – moving of the pews in church
Thu 29th   10am  Holy Communion in the Choir Vestry
Fri 30th   Andrew, Apostle, Patron of Scotland
  All day  Preparation for Christmas Fayre

Kalendar

Please see the Link for changes to the Kalendar.  If you missed getting a
copy at Church, it can be downloaded from: link.stcyprianslenzie.com.
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DECEMBER 2012
Sat 1st 10am-3pm Christmas Fayre in the Church, Hall & Choir Vestry

Sun 2nd  Advent Sunday (Start of Year C Readings)
  9.15am  Holy Communion (said)
  10.30am  Sung Eucharist
  3pm  Service at Lilyburn
  7pm Advent Sunday Praise with Concordia at St David’s

 Memorial Park Church, Kirkintilloch

Altar Guild
4th November Avril Critchlow

& Pam Bently
18th & 25th

November
Maxine Gow

& Kathryn Potts
2nd & 9th December  Val Fallon  *

*Advent     Brasses only

Fair Trade
Fair Trade stalls are held in the Hall usually on the second
and third Sundays after 10.30am and 3pm services.

Rota
 18th November 2012 Gill Lunn
 9th December 2012 Anne Carswell

Take a Step for Fairtrade
Take a Step to..

The Lounge in Lenzie
Queens Buildings, Kirkintilloch Road, Lenzie

Friday 2nd November 2012
10.30am - 4.30pm
Come & Join Us

Caledonian Award Day
Balmore Coach House

Wednesday 14th November 2012
from 10.30am

All profits on the day go to
The Caledonian Award

The Coach House offers a wide range of
Fairtrade products and gifts
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